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President’s Message:

I would like to wish everyone a very happy and safe fall 2007 season.  I would also like to welcome our new neighbors at 28 Parkway West.

In August we were notified by the Internal Revenue Service that we had been awarded tax exempt status after trying unsuccessfully for more than a year.  What this means is that our organization will be able to apply for federal, State, and local grants for a variety of community building projects or neighborhood-local business initiatives.  For example, neighborhood organizations such as the Watsessing Heights Neighborhood Association have successfully applied for federal and state funds to improve the façade of buildings or to purchase recreation equipment for neighborhood children.

We need accountants, financial advisors, and grants writers to join the HPNA Board of Directors.  Without their expertise, we will not be able to move forward with neighborhood improvement plans or community building.  Please, contact me at your earliest convenience if you would like to become an active member of HPNA (973-259-1337).

Recently, I have been notified by Halcyon Park residents about a serious parking problem during the day in our neighborhood.   This problem is created because the “Grove Street” light rail station parking lot fills to capacity at 7:40 a.m. Commuters who cannot find parking there park on Lexington Ave., creating a serious inconvenience for Halcyon Park residents, especially those who are elderly or families with young children. 

Since we are property owners and taxpayers, we have the right to park next to or near our homes.  I have spoken about this to Councilwoman Patricia Ritchings and asked her to consider resurrecting the “Permit Parking” ordinance so as to avoid serious altercations between commuters and Halcyon Park residents.  I will let everyone know the outcome.

We are planning our annual Children’s Halloween Parade and Costume Party by the Pond. Anyone interested in helping us organize these activities is asked to contact me at (973) 259-1337.  Also, feel free to e-mail me at dan.natal@nbkny.com
I would like to thank my daughter Amanda for creating the “Night Out” flyer and I would also like to thank everyone who participated and contributed the delicious and varied types of  food and beverages for our very successful “Night Out” event.  I thank you very much!

Sincerely,

Daniel Natal, President

Halcyon Park Neighborhood Association 
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          News from the Beautification Coordinator – Normal Borja Kroll
As the fall weather approaches let us enjoy this beautiful time of the year with all the fall colors.

 

I would like to let our Halcyon Park residents know that I have been working closely with Louise Palagano, Bloomfield’s Township Administrator, in order to accomplish many of our improvement goals and objectives for this year.  Ms. Palagano and the Recreation Department staff have been very supportive and helpful.

 

Thanks are in order to all the residents who are helping us maintain the beauty and charm of Halcyon Park.  I am also taking this opportunity to remind everyone that we MUST use only recyclable paper bags for the collection of leaves.  Please, do not use PLASTIC bags for garden refuse.  The town will not pick them up.  The town picks up only recyclable paper bags every Monday morning. For assistance, call DPW at (973) 680-4127.

A reminder to Halcyon park residents and visitors who use our park to walk their dogs: You MUST pick up after your dogs.  Also, all dogs must be kept on a leash.  Please do not leave dog feces in the park.  Children play in the park and you are endangering their health and welfare.  There are disposable bags available to pick up after your dog.  It's the law!

 
Let me also remind everyone to make an effort to attend Town Council meetings every Monday at 7:30 p.m.  HPNA needs to be represented at these meetings and this is an opportunity for you to make your needs known to the Governing Body.

Thank you for all your support.  Please, help us keep our park BEAUTIFUL and CLEAN!  

normitananda@yahoo.com
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 In Memoriam: [image: image11.wmf]
Longtime Lexington Avenue resident Max Geller passed away in August 2007.  We express our deepest felt sympathy to his family. 
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Important Phone Numbers:
To report suspicious or illegal activities in the park, please call this very important number: 973-680-4072.  Provide a description of the illegal activities observed and/or license plate numbers.  

Do not call 911 unless it is an emergency.

To report violations of the Town Zoning Code 

Thomas Horton, Zoning Official –Room 105-Municipal Building   Phone (973) 259-3088 Fax (973) 680-1652  
	Mountainside Hospital and the Bloomfield Health Department
INVITE ALL HALCYON PARK HISPANIC RESIDENTS TO RECEIVE THESE FREE SERVICES: FREE DIABETES SCREENINGS

If you are Hispanic, it is essential that you know what diabetes is and how it can affect you. Hispanics are almost 1.5 times as likely to have diabetes as non-Hispanic whites of similar age.  
Date:          Saturday October 6, 2007
Time:         11:00 AM to 3:00 PM
Location:   Halcyon Park (Near the Fountain)  Bloomfield, NJ 07003
No need to register.  For more information, please call 973-429-6895.


These services have been made possible by the collaboration and generosity of:
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Township

Candidates

Candidates

Forum

Forum

Thursday, Oct. 11, 2007

Starts: 7 p.m.

Van Fossan Theatre

Bloomfield College

Corner of Franklin and 

Fremont near Bloomfield 

Center

Hear the 8 candidates seeking Mayor 

and Council seats on Nov. 6   

Refreshments

!

Sponsored by the Bloomfield Neighborhood Association Committee

Free

Free

!

!

Need ride or more information? 

Call  973.748.6462 or e-mail: 

sh4info@yahoo.com

Moderated by the League of Women Voters
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 A Message from our Sponsor:  
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As a local REALTOR with RE/MAX Village Square, I recently learned that the State Legislature is considering an increase in the tax on homeowners who sell their home. These bills -- A-3387 and S-2080 -- would permit local towns to impose their own Realty Transfer Fee in addition to the fee that is currently imposed and collected by the state. Several other bills -- A-3190/S-2643 and A-3341 -- would allow municipalities of the first class to impose a local Realty Transfer Fee.

As someone who is both a neighbor of yours and a concerned citizen of Bloomfield, I do not support any additional taxes or fees on real estate transactions. I am asking that you publicly oppose and vote against these bills.

A local fee will obviously harm individual property owners; many of who rely on the equity in their homes to help fund another home purchase or other financial goal.

Additional taxes or fees on the purchase or sale of real property will lead to higher home prices for buyers and lower profits for sellers. New Jersey is already in an affordable housing crisis. The proposed fee will only make this problem worse and place the opportunity for homeownership out of reach for more working families.

The real estate market has been one of the strongest factors in New Jersey's economy. I am urging you to protect New Jersey property owners and oppose A-3190/S-2643, A-3341, A-3387 and S-2080.

For additional information on this important issue and how you can help, please visit: www.njhometax.com today!  If you are not online and would like to receive more information, please feel free to call my 24-hour voicemail and leave me a message at 973-509-2222 ext. 126; I am glad to forward the information.
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Township of Bloomfield
OFFICIAL MEETINGS
	Regular Meetings
	Conference Meetings


	October 1 
	7:30 p.m.
	October 9 (Tues)
	7:00 p.m.

	October 15
	7:30 p.m.
	October 22
	7:00 p.m.

	November 7 (Wed)
Conference/Regular
	6/7:30 p.m. 
	November 19
	7:00 p.m.

	 
	 
	November 26
	7:00 p.m.

	December 3 
	7:30 p.m.
	December 10
	7:00 p.m.

	December 17 (Conf/Reg)
	6/7:30 p.m.
	HAPPY HOLIDAYS
	 


All Conference Meetings are held in Room 205 of the Law Enforcement Building.  Regular Meetings are held in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building.  If anyone requires special accommodations, please let us know as far ahead as possible, i.e., three weeks for an interpreter for the deaf.   All questions should be directed to the Municipal Clerk's Office at (973) 680-4015.              

[image: image25.wmf][image: image26.wmf][image: image27.wmf][image: image28.wmf][image: image29.wmf][image: image30.wmf]
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION – DUES $10 per household ─ HPNA is now exempt from Federal income tax.  You may now write a check out to the Halcyon Park Neighborhood Association.  Kindly fill out the form below and drop off your membership fees or donations at 3 Parkway East, Bloomfield, NJ  07003, or call Auria Natal, our HPNA Treasurer, at 973-259-1337.
NAME__________________________  E-mail Address________________________________

Address_______________________________________________________________________    

____________________Phone No.___________________

Things that need improvement______________________________________________

Things you would like HPNA to address: ______________________________________________________________________

I would like to help out with:     Publicity    []
    Children’s Activities     []




       
              Newsletter []             Neighborhood Watch    []

�


Barbara P. Hughes


973-509-2222 X126


barbarahughes@remax.net


www.barbaraphughes.com
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Bloomfield Township

Candidates Forum

Thursday, Oct. 11, 2007

Starts: 7 p.m.

Van Fossan Theatre

Bloomfield College

Corner of Franklin and Fremont near Bloomfield Center  

              Hear the 8 candidates seeking Mayor and Council seats on Nov. 6   

Refreshments!   

Sponsored by the Bloomfield Neighborhood Association Committee

Free!  

Need ride or more information? 

Call  973.748.6462 or e-mail: sh4info@yahoo.com

Moderated by the League of Women Voters








